To: "'heather@covenantfn.org'" <heather@covenantfn.org>

Cc: Jeffrey Schein <JSchein@webmail.jrf.org>, 

Subject: Questions Regarding TorahQuest Proposal Preparation

Date: Mon, 9 Jun 2003 15:26:38 -0400 

Dear Heather, 

We've been at work on the proposal and we are at a stage where we need some feedback from you. 

We want to share some of the changes afoot in our proposal and get feedback relating to those changes, and we have some specific questions. 

Changes in the works: 

*Going from a 4-year proposal down to a 2 or 3 year proposal. 

*Instead of training 1 cadre of 20 teachers for three years, we are now planning on training 2 cadres of 20 teachers for one year. First year grads would mentor second years.

*Emphasize that what we are asking Covenant to do is help fund our seed phase. We are clearer now about what will happen both before and after Covenant funding. The "after Covenant" phase includes mass distribution, continued support for practitioners, and management of the database of commentary. In other words, the purpose of this grant is to create something that will be fully ready for reliability.

*Instead of a "concluding" conference, we are having a training conference for each pilot cadre and possibly a "launching" conference that would happen at the end of the grant and be a gateway to mass distribution.

*We are also adding a budget line item for a curriculum developer. A key component to make TorahQuest replicable is the development of excellent supporting materials which support teachers in implementation. This staff person would be involved in both writing curriculum and mentoring pilot teachers.

Do you think these changes would address some of the concerns of the evaluators and make our proposal stronger? 

The background behind the following questions is that our projected budget is significantly higher than what we are requesting from Covenant. We are seeking funding to complete the budget and in our planning process it would be helpful to have the answers to the following questions:

1. Now that it is a two or three year program, are we still able to apply 

for the full $200,000? 

2. Is the distribution of funds equal over the three years, or can it 

be somewhat front-loaded as we use the recognition of the program and 

our experience as a tool for raising more funds? And, should we be 

allowed to front-load the funding, is there a maximum per year? 

Thank you, 

Shai Gluskin and Ilana Streit 

